Kalamazoo Chapter of the NFB of Michigan

Meeting Minutes

May 11, 2009

Call to order: 6:49 P.M.
Role Call: Tyler Merren, Christine Boone, Leanne Merren, Corda Moss, J.J. Meddaugh and Ben Birke
Agenda was read and approved

Minutes were approved as emailed
Reports

President: Tyler is one of thirty finalists for the NFB scholarship, to be awarded at the National Convention in Detroit.  He was told that he will be very busy the entire time.
Vice president: absent
Treasurer: absent

Secretary: Leanne placed an order for Vanessa’s free white cane.  Mary Wurtsel emailed Leanne about convention expenses, wondering how many people will be needing financial assistance.  Ben mentioned that he would like to go, and may need some assistance with expenses.  Collin McCubbin was mentioned as possibly needing assistance; Vanessa mentioned wanting to go at a previous meeting; the chapter members will call people they think might like to go.  Deadline for lower priced pre-registration is May 31.  Leanne will email these names to Mary and find out how much money will be available.
Old business

Transportation:

The transportation millage passed!  Chapter members who participated in calling for this purpose are congratulated on a job well done!

JJ is talking with the company that makes audible announcements, and checking into ways to raise money to buy the system.  He says they might approach Metro Transit themselves, or possibly a tandem approach between the company and the NFB.  OSD wants to provide support for this too.  The chapter needs to contact Starfish support group to seek their support as well.
In November there will be another election for city residents to vote on the millage.
To find out results from your precinct, you can go to www.ElectionMagic.com
Library Project Update
It was mentioned that the library would be trying to move forward with this project around this time (mid-May).  The chapter is waiting to hear an update from them.
Braille Embosser
J.J. is waiting to see what the library buys, and then he will talk to Mike about it if appropriate.
Leanne heard that the Portage Lions Club does menus for some restaurants.  It isn’t known which restaurants they support, and how often it is done.  Braille menus are found to be outdated quite often, so it is still worth checking into offering this service.
New business

MCBVI will be speaking at the Commission next Monday.  Christine asked if there is a good time for our chapter to come and speak.  Tyler says he will discuss this with Matt.  June 8 is the date that was suggested.
Survey Project Report
Tim should email a draft of the survey to the chapter members for review.  We hope to have that online Very soon.

Also, we should offer Braille and large print copies as alternative formats.
We need to compile a list of people to contact about completing the survey.
Suggestions: Nursing homes; assisted living; MWEB (Midwest Enterprises for the Blind); Starfish; WMU OSD (Organization of Students with Disabilities) BLS (Blind and Low Vision Studies), and DSRS (Department of Student Resources and Services); students at the rehab center; KVCC; Disability Network; TCVI’s; place article in the Gazette; Lion’s Clubs
National Convention

Transportation: the group is planning to take the train to Detroit and back.  We think the city bus goes straight down Woodward from the Amtrak station to the hotel.  Maybe sharing a cab would make more sense since everyone will have luggage.  Corda says she and her husband are thinking of taking the train as well, since it is $25 a day to park.
Fund-raising
Selling bags: Tim can contact Jackie to see if she checked on getting the bags for selling.
Ben shared that he got Braille hymns at church, and he thought that was a very nice thing.
The chapter talked about National white cane week in May.  Ben shared about a pocket calendar with holidays and NFB National Convention listed on it, which was given during that time from American brotherhood for the blind
Corda Moss is next for bringing snacks.

Meeting Adjourned: 7:42 P.M.
